Board of Directors Meeting

Kindler Cello Society of Washington, Inc.

November 11, 2008

The meeting convened at 7:30 pm at Glenn Garlick’s home. Attendees were: Glenn Garlick, president; Ron Costell, treasurer; Dorothy Amarandos; Tom Blackburn; Gary Fitzgerald; Ann Franke; Phyllis Gestrin; Laurien Laufman; and John Moran. Glenn noted that Sue Lauscher and Jean Robbins have resigned from the board and thanked them for their service.
 
Isserlis Masterclass. The October 25th event was hailed as a great success, with hearty thanks to Glenn for arranging it. Jessica Hu’s father made a videotape and sent Glenn a copy. Apparently the sound is uneven in the spoken segments. Posting the tape, or portions of it, on the website could be problematic for that reason, as well as the lack of permissions from Mr. Isserlis, the cellists, and pianist Miriam Teie. If future events are taped (whether audio or video), we may solicit permissions to post them on the website. 
Library of Congress. By way of background, the Kindler Foundation made a substantial monetary gift to the Music Division to support concerts. The Library occasionally notes on a concert program that the event was supported by the Kindler Foundation and also occasionally commissions new works. The concerts are done approximately every other year. Glenn met with Susan Vita, the head music librarian. Vita indicated that the trust document does not mention that the funds must support cello-related activities. It has been the common practice, though, for both the Kindler concerts and the commissions to involve cello. Glenn is encouraging the commissioning of a new work for multiple cellos. Cost is the major factor. He mentioned that the 12 cellists of the Berlin Philharmonic will be appearing at the Library next season. (The date may be 11/10/09.) That could be an occasion to present a new work, or NSO cellists could do a premiere. Glenn will stay in touch with Susan Vita through occasional calls.
Nominating Committee and Planning. Our major change is that Glenn is stepping down as president after 24 great years. Glenn was heaped with everyone’s effusive thanks and praise.  He indicated his continued willingness to help the Society with specific projects, including arranging master classes and coordinating with the Library of Congress. 

As to planning, Gary had pointed out in a background memo that organizations can be mainly service-oriented or grant-making. Our grant-making activities include the summer scholarships, managed by Tom, and support for Dorothy’s program. Our service activities of late have concentrated on the excellent series of master classes, as well as the website, which is under-utilized. We discussed different approaches to harnessing the organization’s power, through better communication, better planning, and more events. 
We discussed the value of publicity, such as a paper newsletter perhaps 3x per year, and more content on the website. The group reviewed the Society’s charitable purposes (attached as Appendix B) and felt that they are sufficiently broad to encompass projects under consideration. Possibilities could include, among others:
· Concerts, including shared recitals

· Master classes

· Historic films and recordings involving cello, in which Bob Battey has particular interest
· Membership directory

· Cello Day

· Kennedy Center Millennium stage events (easier to book if not in December)

· Directory of area cellists, including teachers

· Directory of local orchestras, perhaps on the website for ease of updating

· Enhancements of the website, with consideration of what info is best conveyed on paper and what electronically. 

· Frequent mention of the website address

Several years ago we had planned to hold a Cello Day one year and a Millennium Stage concert the next. This worked fairly well. (The rotation plan also included a bi-annual membership directory with updates in the alternating years, although neither materialized.) For events, we generally spend up to $500 to rent space and also pay honoraria to major presenters such as master class “masters.”  Glenn hoped to find and circulate a list that he had once compiled of past events. 
The following slate of officers was moved, seconded, and unanimously elected:

President



John Moran

Vice President for Programs

Laurien Laufman

Vice President for Administration
Gary Fitzgerald
 

Treasurer



Ron Costell

Secretary



Phyllis Gestrin

Phyllis indicated a strong preference not to take minutes. Ann agreed to assume this task for meetings she attends. Other Secretary duties include correspondence and signing documents. Phyllis also advocated adding a young person to the board. 

Treasurer’s Report. Ron indicated that the operating account has about $12,000, of which $4,000 reflects funds donated to support Steve Honigberg’s project. Our membership numbers have been dwindling, due to the absence of encouragement (or requirement) to pay dues. In 2004 we had 100 regular members and 20 students; we now have 21 regular and 6 students. We discussed the pressing need to regularize membership dues payments and ways to go about this. Resources also include assets from the Kindler Foundation merger, in CDs. 
Next Steps. John hopes to do a mailing to members soon. It would, among other things, invite members to give us their email addresses, have information about paying dues, and include a short survey of readers’ interest in various kinds of activities. Laurien will help develop the survey. Postage for a newsletter issue runs about $200, which Ron reported is quite manageable. John will move forward with steps including convening the officers, working groups, and the board for future meetings. 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Franke

Appendix A

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEMBERSHIP
The Society held an annual meeting on October 25, 2008, at the Kennedy Center prior to the Steven Isserlis master class. The members unanimously approved Gary Fitzgerald and John Moran as directors for three-year terms. 

At a prior annual meeting on April 29, 2006, Cello Day at Georgetown University, the membership unanimously re-elected all current board members (other than Peg Harrison, who chose not to stand) and three new members: Bob Battey, Laurien Laufman, and Polly Panitz. 

Sue Lauscher and Jean Robbins resigned from the board in the fall of 2008. 
Below is a list of all directors and their term expirations, as of November 2008:

Dorothy Amarandos 2009

Bob Battey 2009
Tom Blackburn 2009

Ron Costell 2009

Evelyn Elsing 2009

Gary Fitzgerald 2010

Ann Franke 2009

Glenn Garlick 2009

Phyllis Gestrin 2009

Ralph Greenhouse 2009

David Hardy 2009

Laurien Laufman 2009
John Moran 2010

Polly Panitz 2009
Bob Park 2009

Martha Vance 2009

Alice Vierra 2009
Rachel Young 2009

Given the 2006 re-election of all then-serving board members, the term expirations do not rotate evenly. Before the 2009 annual meeting, it would be prudent to check with the board members whose terms expire about whether they wish to stand for re-election and, if so, whether they would accept a term shorter than three years. We can then either solicit their individual preferences on length of term (1 year, 2 years, or 3 years) or draw straws to re-establish a smoother rotation of term expirations. 
Appendix B

PURPOSES OF THE 

KINDLER CELLO SOCIETY OF WASHINGTON

To provide a vehicle for persons interested in the cello as an orchestra, chamber group or solo instrument to advance the appreciation of the instrument by encouraging the performance of works featuring the cello;

To recognize and commemorate by charitable and educational means the contributions of Hans Kindler to the musical and cultural life of the Greater Washington area, the Nation, and the world through concerts, commissions, programs, publications, and other means:

To encourage the performance of neglected works of music featuring the cello and to commission or assist in the commissioning of new works for the cello;

To encourage the study of the cello by players at all levels of advancement;

To encourage the teaching of the cello by providing for career development training for cellists by conducting, sponsoring or assisting in the conduct or sponsoring of symposiums, lectures, recitals, and master classes for persons interested in teaching the cello;

To provide a forum for the free discussion of problems affecting the musical life of the country, with special emphasis on the problems of the cello and cellists.

The purposes then conclude with some technical provisions on undertaking any other similar charitable and educational activities; cooperating with other organizations; accepting and holding funds and gifts; and performing any lawful acts to further the Society’s aims. 
Adopted November 29, 1984 and amended April 28, 1998. 
� A list of current board members appears as Appendix A. 





2 If we cannot have two vice presidents, Gary will be director of administration.
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